
 

A busy week of dancing lessons will culminate tonight in the Year 7/8 Social.  
Students and staff area looking forward to the occasion. 
Year 11’s returned today from their Esperance Camp.  Special thanks to staff 
for their organisation and time - organisers Mrs Franklyn and Ms Parr, who 
were well assisted by Mr Bochat, Ms Krischock and Mr Smith.  Fr Stephen also 
joined the campers.   A report on the camp will be next week’s newsletter. 
With Week 2 of Term, students have settled into routine and are coping with 
interruptions such as the dancing. 
Next week, the Year 7 Community Group (incorporating Home Work Club) for 
Year 7’s begins in the Library.  Year 8, 9, 10 tutorials will also commence next 
week (details in this newsletter). 
Students should have developed a Homework routine by now, consistency is 
the key to a successful outcome in High School. 
Tuesday evening of next week (18 February) is the Year 11/12 Information 
Evening.  This is an important Information Evening regarding course  
information and WACE graduation requirements are included. 
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Week 2 
10-14 February 

 
Year 7-9 Dancing 

12-13 February Year 11 Esperance 
Camp 

14 February Census Day 
Year 7&8 Social 
Palace Theatre Boulder 

Week 3 
17-21 February 

 
Year 10-12 Dancing 

17 February Board Meeting 

18 February 
Tuesday 

Year 11&12  
Information Night 

21 February 
Friday 

Year 9&10 Social 
Palace Theatre Boulder 

22 February 
Saturday 

Year 11 &12 Social 
Kalgoorlie Town Hall 

26 February Ash Wednesday (MT) 

  

2 March Labour Day Holiday 

5 March 
Thursday 

JPC Swimming Carnival 
Goldfields Oasis 
8:30am - 3:00pm 

MARCH 2020  

D ear Parents, Families and members of the College Community,  

(Mr Hall -  Principal) 

February 2020  

Visit our Website at www.jpc.wa.edu.au | or we are now on JPC facebook page  

John Paul College 

Lionel Street, Kalgoorlie 
PO Box 4552 

KALGOORLIE  WA   6430 

Phone:  9021 4377 

Fax:      9021 7221 

Email:  admin@jpc.wa.edu.au 

 

Mr Bradley Hall - Principal 

AFTER SCHOOL PICKUPS 
Please do not park in the Administration Carpark for after 
school pickups or for drop off in the morning after 7:30am. 

REMINDER:  

• Year 7-9 pickup Zone is from Hughes Street entrance 

• Year 10-12 pickup Zone is from Lionel Street entrance 

Mr Hall - Principal 

Prayer and Reflection 

Christ has no body now on 
earth but yours; 
no hands but yours;  
no feet, but yours. 
Yours are the eyes through 
which the compassion of Christ 
must look out on the World. 

Yours are the feet with which 
He is to go about doing good. 
Yours are the hands with which 
He is to bless His people. 

(attributed to St Teresa of Avila) 

 

 

Live Jesus in Our Hearts … Forever,  Amen. 

http://www.jpc.wa.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/JohnPaulCollegeKalgoorlie/


 

 
Mental Health Resource 

 
This site has great resources for students 

and parents and anyone looking for            
information related to Mental Health.   

https://headtohealth.gov.au/ 

Parish Office :  9021 2100   Fr Brennan Sia   Email: kalgoorlie@perthcatholic.org.au  
Parish Administrator Mail:  PO Box 124, Kalgoorlie WA 6430 

 

Kalgoorlie-Boulder Family Counselling Services 

Centrecare Goldfields 

168 Egan Street Phone: 9080 0333  

www.centrecare.com.au  

“People Making Time for People” 

headspace Kalgoorlie 

Level 1/48 Brookman St Kalgoorlie WA 6430 
Phone: 9021 5599 

Email:  hkaladmin@hopecs.org.au 
Hours: 9am-5pm, Monday-Friday  

“For young people 12-25 years old” 

 
 
 

We care.  We listen. 
24 hour (FREE) call 

1800 55 1800 
www.kidshelp.com.au  

Can You Help? 
We are still looking for people to help - 

 as Readers for weekend Masses at St 
Mary’s, Kalgoorlie  

 as well as cleaners on Saturday mornings 
at St Mary’s, Kalgoorlie. 

If you are able to help with any of the above 
roles, please contact the Parish office 
(9021 2100), so that you can be included in our 
Rosters for 2020. 

RCIA PROGRAMME FOR 
2020 

Do you wish to become a Catholic or do 
you know of someone who would like to 
become a Catholic?  RCIA classes are 
commencing shortly.  If you would like 
more information, please phone the Parish 

office  - 9021 2100.  

SATURDAY MORNING  
CHILDREN’S PROGRAM 

10.30AM 
Run by the Missionaries of Charity (Sisters of 
Mother Teresa), the morning begins with Ro-
sary, Adoration and Benediction of the Blessed 
Sacrament at 10.30am in St Mary’s Church, 
Kalgoorlie followed by a Catechism lesson from 

11am to 12 noon.  

BIBLE STUDY  
Thursdays at 7pm in the Parish Meeting Room at St Mary’s, Hall 

Kalgoorlie.  

Come along and learn more about the Bible 
and the Catholic Faith. 
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RESUMING FRIDAY, 14 FEBRUARY at 6.30PM 

The Kalgoorlie-Boulder Catholic Parish Youth Group will resume on 
Friday evenings from 14 February in the Parish Hall at St Mary’s, 
Kalgoorlie, at 6.30pm with a special Reunion focus for those who 
went to Australian Catholic Youth Festival.  It will be an evening of 
sharing faith and fun.  New members are always welcome.  For 

further information, please phone the Parish office on 9021 2100. 

ASH WEDNESDAY MASSES 
WEDNESDAY  

26 FEBRUARY  2019 

St Mary’s Church, Kalgoorlie 

6:45am Mass  9:30am Mass  6:45pm Mass 

All Hallows’, Boulder 9.30am Mass 
St John Vianney, Kambalda 6:00pm Mass 
St Mary’s, Coolgardie 6:00pm Mass 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS 
BEGINNING FRIDAY 28 FEBRUARY AND EVERY FRIDAY NIGHT 

DURING LENT AT 6:00PM  
AT ST MARY’S CHURCH KALGOORLIE 

 

PROJECT COMPASSION 

Boxes and Envelopes available in all Churches.  

SACRAMENT CLASSES 

Beginning Wednesday 19th February 

The MC Sisters will commence their  
Sacrament Preparation classes for students 
attending non-Catholic Schools on  
Wednesday 19th February at 4pm in the 
St Mary’s Parish Hall.  If you would like to 
enrol your child, please phone the Parish 
office – 90 212100 or simply turn up on 

Wednesday afternoon. 

https://headtohealth.gov.au/
mailto:kalgoorlie@perthcatholic.org.au
http://www.centrecare.com.au
mailto:www.kidshelp.com.au
http://www.kidshelp.com.au


UNIFORM SHOP 

Normal Tuesday 3:00pm—4:00pm 

TERM 1 ONLY 

SATURDAY 12:30 - 1:30PM 

(Mrs Orazi) 
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The JPC 2019 Year Books were given out to students on their 

return to school in their Home Rooms.  

Due to the prohibitive cost - 2019 Year Books will not be  

posted to former students.   

2019 - Year 12's - please arrange to collect your year book 

from the Administration Office.   

All other students who have left JPC, can collect their year 
book from the College Library or arrange for it to be collected 

by a family or friend.  

(Mrs Parker) 

Please note the Administration Office 
closes early at 3:15pm on   

Friday afternoons. 
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MONDAYS ROBOTICS CLUB: -Afternoons 3.15-4:00pm in the Seminar 
Room  

Ms Parr 

 Monday Home Work Club!   
After school 3:15 - 4:15pm in the Computer room.   
All Welcome - come along to get help with your homework and     
assignments!  

 

Mrs Gaulke 
Mrs Mudzimwa 

 Year 7 Community Group!    
After school in the Library from 3:15 - 4:00pm  
 

Mrs Van Heerden 
Mrs Waite 
Mr Porter 

 MUSIC   
 Concert Band:  Rehearse in the Music Room every  

Monday afternoon at 3:15pm Sharp.   
Please remember to bring your instrument and your music 

 
Mr Green 

TUESDAYS MUSIC 
 Jazz Band-Rehearsals:  Mornings 7:45am sharp in the  

Music Room  
 Junior Musical Theatre Year 7-9:  Afternoons in the Music 

Room 3:15 - 4:15pm 

 
Mrs Smith 
 
Miss Brando 

 Year 11 Psychology:  Tuesday and Thursday mornings 7:30am 
SLC3. 

Mr Vogel 

 RE Tutoring:  Mornings 7:30am  in SLC1 Mrs Franklyn 

WEDNESDAYS MUSIC 
❖ Junior Voices:  Mornings  - All Year 7 and 8 students are 

welcome to attend Junior Voices in the Music Room from 
8:00am  
No Auditions - for people who love to sing.  

 
 
Mr Green 
 

 Year 12 ATAR Psychology Tutoring:  Mornings at 7:30am -
8:15am in the SLC. 

Ms Markham 

THURSDAYS MUSIC 
❖ JPC Voices:  Mornings from 8:00am sharp in the Music 

Room.   
❖ Guitar Ensemble:  Afternoons in the Music Rooms 3:15-

4:15pm 
❖ Strings Ensemble:  Afternoons in the Music Rooms 3:15-

4:15pm 

 
Mr Green 
 
Miss Brando 
 
Mrs Smith 

 Year 11 Psychology: Tuesday and Thursday mornings 7:30am 
SLC3. 

Mr Vogel 

 Science Homework Club:  Afternoons Sci Lab 1 from 3:20 - 
4:00pm  

Mr Grafton 

 Year 11 & 12 English General:  Afternoons SLC 1 from 3:15 -
4:00pm 

Mrs Mudzimwa 
Mrs Gaulke 

 Mathematics Homework Club:   Afternoons Room 10 from 
3:15 to 4:00pm  

Mr Metzke 

FRIDAYS MUSIC 
 Chorale:  Mornings at 8:00am in the Music Room 
 Songbirds:  Afternoons 3:15 - 4:15pm in the Music Room 

 
Mr Green 
Miss Brando 

 Year 12 English Tutoring:  Afternoons 3:15 - 4:15pm in SLC5    Mrs McBrearty 
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12 February:  The Year 10 Certificate II Hospitality class baked 
shortbread biscuits as a special Valentine’s Day treat for Staff.  The 
biscuits were then decorated with Royal icing and sprinkles.  A very 

big thank you to the students and Mrs Sloan for the delicious treats. 



Page 6 Issue No 001 

By:  Geography, Economics and Earth 
and Environmental Science ViSN      
student - Lily Money 

Visn camp was held from 6-8 February.  It 
was a great way for all the Year 11 and 
12 ViSN students to meet their teacher 
(or teachers in some cases) face to face 

as well as meet their fellow classmates.  

Despite our best efforts to arrive early to 
catch the 8:15am flight to Perth, the flight 
was delayed by 4 hours due to an  
equipment breakdown, which meant that 

we didn’t get to tour Notre Dame.   

We were collected at the airport by the 
Seton Catholic College bus arriving at 
St Thomas More Residential College by 

2:30pm.   

This was where we would stay over the 
next two nights.  Our rooms were like 
hotel rooms.  Our ViSN Teachers 
Mrs  Roe and Mrs Tanhan brought us all 
together and welcomed us to ViSN camp.  
We had an opening mass where every 
school brought an object which  
symbolised the region they were from; we 
brought a piece of conglomerate core.   
We then had dinner - a Chinese inspired 
meal.  After dinner we split off into our 
year groups, where the Year 12’s made a 
rap for the Year 11’s about ViSN, whilst 
the Year 11’s learned about 
St Thomas More.  After the session the 
Year 12’s performed their rap for the 

Year11’s.  It was then time for bed.  

On Friday we all met our teachers, some 
only meeting the one whilst others met 3.   

After 2 sessions of meeting our teachers 
we had tacos for lunch.  We then had 
another session with our teachers before 
attending a study skills talk.  In the  
afternoon there were a number of  
activities:  basketball, yoga, personal 
training, parkour (@Mr Vogel),  
and some free time.  Dinner followed 
quickly after with more free time to talk to 

our friends.  

Saturday came around very fast and we 
had one more session with our teachers.  
In the last 45 minutes of camp we did a 
scavenger hunt where we split up into 
groups of 3 and did activities, the group 
that did the most activities won a prize. 
ViSN camp was finished by 11am.  We all 
said our goodbyes and got one last group 

photo.  

By 1pm we had all made it to the airport, 
where we checked in.  After checking in 
Mr Vogel and Mrs Adams took us to the 
DFO stores, which gave us all a chance to 
go shopping and get some food.  After our 
little shopping spree we went back to the 
airport and boarded our plane without any 
delays.  As soon as we had all boarded 

the plane Mr Vogel began to relax.  

On behalf of all the ViSN students that 
went to camp we would like to thank 
Mr Vogel, Mrs Adams (JPC ViSN  
Mentors), Mrs Roe, Mrs Tanhan, and all 
of the other ViSN teachers for making 
ViSN Camp a wonderful learning  
experience and for allowing us the chance 

to have 2020 ViSN this year, thank you.     

 

Meeting our teachers 
and classmates allowed 
us to build a connection 
with our teachers and 
make many new friends.  
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More pictures on JPC facebook page 

14 February:  The Humphrey’s Dance Crew Pictured L-R Tiffanie, Todd, Chloe, Leah, Gorgina and Gavin. 

Year 8 and 9 Students learn their dance steps. 

https://www.facebook.com/JohnPaulCollegeKalgoorlie/
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You may be aware of the Rotary Youth Exchange Program which offers 
students aged 15 – 18 the opportunity to undertake an international 
exchange for a twelve month period.  Rotary International is a  
non-political, non-religious service organisation run by volunteers 

around the world.  

Our Committee is running an Information Day  
Sunday, 23 February 2020, for interested students Years 9 - 12 and 
their family.  This is a fantastic program run via Rotary International and 

we’d welcome applications from students at John Paul College.  

 

Some financial assistance may be available for qualifying families.   

Applications close on 31 March 2020 for departure in January 2021.  

Linda Bilney - 2017-2020 Chair 

District 9465 Western Australia  

Kojonup Rotary Club RMB 235, Kojonup WA 6395 

Contact:  M:  +61427 341022  H:  +61898 310861   
E:  yepchair9465@gmail.com 

Website: exchangestudentwa.org.au 
Facebook: District9465YouthExchange 

tel:+61%20427%20341%20022
mailto:yepsec9465@gmail.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fexchangestudentwa.org.au&data=02%7C01%7CLiz.Parker%40cewa.edu.au%7C598dab91a92b413a465f08d7aa0c5b80%7Cc5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23%7C0%7C0%7C637164842356580454&sdata=z%2B6ma20UN5Xgb5YIoNZJaX

